Region 7 Combined Mental Health Board and RAC meeting
March 13, 2013
11:30 to 2
DHW building
150 Shoup, 2nd floor conference room

Mental Health Board Members in Attendance: Janet Goodliffe, John Hathaway, Crista Henderson, Sam Hulse, Kelly Keele, Lisa Koller, John Landers, Terriann Parker, Randy Rodriquez, Todd Smith, John Tanner, Lynne Whiting

Excused: Shane Boyle, Brian Walker

Guests in Attendance: Alden Allen - TRPTA, Rosie Andueza by phone, Annie Ballard, Jared Bingham, Dave Klepich, Hollie Gray, Ethan Huffman, Becky Hymas, Kim Jardine, Kama Johnson, Aishie Lindula, Brenda Price, Gary Rillema, Tracey Sessions by phone, Nancy Lopez, Michele Osmond, Dave Peters, Jane Roberts, Kim Roker, Lynn Seymour – TRPTA, Robert Sidwell, Angela Smith, Martin Steed, Elaine Sullivan, Martha Tanner

Meeting was opened by John Tanner.  Introductions were made by the group.
John Tanner asked for approval of the minutes from the February 1, 2013 Mental Health Board meeting.    Kelly Keele moved to approve the minutes.  Sam Hulse seconded that motion.  Minutes were approved.

Rosie Andueza joined the group via conference call to discuss the Toolkit Teams project.  There are three separate efforts:
1. Action Plan Toolkit:  This group will create a guide for the new boards.  We think this will include things such as examples of how to set up bylaws, establish fiscal policies, and provide kind of a readiness checklist.
2. Recovery Toolkit with Trauma Focus:  This toolkit will define what should be included in an electronic portal to provide support in each region. They have recently hired two Peer 
Specialists in Central Office to work on this project.  
3. Recovery Coaching Training:  There are spots for 50 people to attend and spots for 15 people to become trainers.  This will be the week of May 20 – 24th.  

· Rosie reported that she officially titled Program Manager and her job involves Operations.  She didn’t really fill a certain position because the responsibilities of two positions were changed somewhat.  
· Optum received a Letter of Award, and they are working with Medicaid.
· The BPA contract is out, and bids are due March 28th.  Their current contract has been extended through September.
· SB1114 will be read for the 3rd time tomorrow, and we expect that it will move on.  Janet Goodliffe asked whether it would be a good idea to contact Brent Hill to ask him to assign it to a favorable committee.  Rosie will get back to us with an answer on that.  

John Tanner 
· John reported that NAMI is opposed to SB1114, and they wrote a letter outlining their objections.  John went over those objections.  Kelly Keele was concerned that those objections should have been brought up much sooner in this process, and he hopes that it doesn’t affect the passage of the legislation.  John said that Kathie Garrett, who is on the NAMI board, has taken their position statement and was going to talk to legislators about it.
· John said that HB288 restores dental benefits that were previously offered to people with a mental illness.  It has been printed and referred to the House Health & Welfare committee.  It probably won’t pass unless they can show that it is cost effective to provide preventative care.  

Lynn Seymour and Alden Allen – TRPTA
· TRPTA has printed a new map, and it should be ready in a couple of weeks.  People can go to Bonneville Blueprint to purchase any size of map that they would like.  
· Because they offer Fixed Transit, they are also federally required to offer Para Transit.
· TRPTA has moved to a bifurcated system.  They are offering fixed transit routes within the city at $3.50 per pickup and $6.50 outside the corridor.  The Para Transit is within ¾ mile corridor around the set bus stops.
· Lynn is looking for $2,000 to bring a transportation trainer, and she asked the group to let her know if there are any funds available that could be used for that purpose.  
· Alden Allen explained the application process for someone with a disability to apply for reduced rider fees.  It is a multi-step process to complete the application.  Terriann Parker said that it is quite complicated for those with mental health issues.

Randy Rodriguez
· Randy reported for the Children’s Mental Health committee that May is Children’s Mental Health month.
· The CMH committee will put together packets that can be distributed in the community.  The contents haven’t been decided, but they are thinking about including posters and lapel ribbons.

Janet Goodliffe
· Janet recently attended a training, and they are planning on bringing school administrators through a training about mental health for children.
· They are going to do Mental Health First Aid training in Sugar City.  There are two trainers who can train others.
· Janet asked if everyone would please look for school safety grants.  She believes that some should be coming out soon.
· She said that Albertsons put out a grant for development of Professional Technical Programs.  They are partnering with EITC on this and may be asking for letters of support.

Martha Tanner
· Martha reported that she and others are interested in making a trip to Billings, Montana to see how their drop-off center operates and to get ideas about how to bring this model here.
· Martha has spoken to Vocational Rehabilitation about a program that helps people with schizophrenia.  

Lynne Whiting
· The State Planning Council is meeting tomorrow to discuss the toolkits that Rosie referred to.  They are going to get some ideas of what they would like to have included in the toolkits.  

Sam Hulse
· On May 2-3, there will be a Crisis & Verbal De-escalation training at EITC in the healthcare education building.  They will offer 12 CEUs for $75.  This training would be good for first responders, but it certainly would be helpful to many others who would be welcome to attend.

John Hathaway
· John discussed how the State Healthcare Insurance Exchange is now being debated.
· He reported that Representative Loertscher introduced a bill that would get rid of the CAT fund and expand Medicaid.  This would be a large cost savings to the counties.  John encouraged everyone to contact their legislators to voice their opinion on current legislation.

Ethan Huffman
· The federal government is heavily in negotiations because of sequestration and an upcoming due date for the continuing resolution.  He said that they would like to know of instances of people and programs affected by the sequestration.

Kelly Keele
· Rep. Loertcher’s bill could go before the Health & Welfare committee immediately.  If you would like to voice your opinion, please do it quickly.  
· Kelly talked about the Optum contract.  Janet asked what was budgeted for the contract.  No one in the group knew that amount.

Hollie Gray
· SPAN is planning their 2nd Annual Rummage Sale.  They are collecting things for the sale.  If you have something that you would like to donate, they have storage facilities to keep it until the sale date.



Nancy Lopez
· A few years ago clinician positions were added to each juvenile detention center.  Boise State University has done a study on the effects of those positions.  Nancy will send out the information.
· Judge Varin is retiring as the Chair of the Juvenile Justice Commission.
· There is a real effort to start a program of Group Conferencing across the state.  This is similar to mediation in that it helps the juvenile make amends.  This program has been shown to reduce recidivism.  They will be offering a training here and it will be open to anyone.
· EUDL grants were awarded to twenty-five groups across the state.

Dave Peters
· Dave added that about 60% of youth in detention centers have been found to have mental health issues.

Kim Jardine
· Kim reminded us that we are fortunate to live in a state that has embraced CIT.  She reminded us to thank our law enforcement and to support funding for SROs.

Brenda 
· Brenda showed everyone the mock Board application that was included in the meeting materials.  This application could be used to fill spots on the new board.  
· Everyone’s board appointment has expired, but there isn’t a need to replace or reappoint them until the legislation passes.  Then the group can look at filling positions on the new board. 
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Next meeting will be the 2nd Thursday of next month, March 14th from 11:30 to 2:30.  The location was not set.  The group will go over current MH Board membership roles and identify gaps in the new board as per the legislation at the next meeting.  


Sam Hulse moved to adjourn the meeting.  That motion was seconded by Lisa Koller.  
